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The Barn, 9200 Magnolia, 
which houses the Santee 
Museum, is open every 
Tuesday (except the 2nd one 
of the month) from 10  to 
noon, and also the 3rd 
Saturday of each month from 
10 to 2 pm.  
Come visit... everyone is 
welcome!  

  

P.O. Box 710636 

Santee, CA 92072 

 

SanteeHistoricalSociety.org  

 

 

TheSanteeHistoricalSociety   

 

  619.449.2024  

  (please leave a message) 

 

Info@SanteeHistoricalSociety.org 

President’s Message   
  
 Happy New Year! 
As we begin 2018 it gives us the 
opportunity to look back on the past 
year’s accomplishments.    
 
A successful Butterfly Event and a 
Safety Fair were highlights attracting 
many families to our Historic 1913 Barn.   

The milkweed planted during the Butterfly Event has 
enticed many Monarch Butterflies to lay eggs.  We have 
seen many caterpillars and Monarchs as a result.   It is a 
sight to see.  
 
We hosted the Congress of History and shared in the 
Santee Tree Lighting with the community. Our Annual 
Christmas Party and Open House saw Santa Claus and the 
animals from 4-H as we began our Christmas season.  
 
In the New Year, we are anticipating projects to be 
completed by two Eagle Scouts and work on several 
projects thanks to the County Supervisors Community 
Enhancement Grant.  We also plan to distribute educational 
materials to the Santee School 3rd Grade teachers to 
enhance their learning about local history. 
 
We have a small core of wonderful volunteers to enable all 
these accomplishments and to ensure successful monthly 
events. 
 
We invite everyone to see how they can help preserve the 
history of Santee and to come join us at the Barn. 
 
We continue to pray for peace in the world and rain on our 
fields. 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Carol Crafts, President  

Robin Neece, Vice-President 

Arli Wolfson, Secretary  

Gary Strawn, Treasurer  

Alan Thompson, Facilities  

Irene Holstein, Sunshine 
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“Zovargo San Diego ”  Event at the Barn 

1922 
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2017Annual Christmas Party & Open House 

Every year our Annual Christmas Party and Open House gets bigger and better.  

This year we had over 260 guests.  Several times the line for Santa Claus was 

out the door!   Thank you for everyone that made this event an outstanding 

success.  A special thanks goes out to the Sagebrush 4-H Club for bringing their 

animals out and adding to the festive atmosphere. 
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR 

BUSINESS MEMBERS 

CYNTHIA WHITNEY CPA 

Certified Public Accounting 

 619-971-0733 

Cynthia@cpacynthia.com 

  
DAVID FOSSETT, D.D.S  

General and Cosmetic Dentistry  
8770 Cuyamaca St., Ste 1, 

Santee, 92071 

(619) 448-8387 

Info@fossettdds.com 

  

ECCENTRIC INTERNATIONAL CHEFS 

8925 Carlton Hills Blvd Santee, CA 92071 

619) 562-0762 

eccentricinternationalchefs@gmail.com 

  

OMLETTE FACTORY 

8860 N Magnolia Ave. 

Santee CA 92071 

(619) 596-9686 

info@omelettefactory.com 

  

PETAL VISION DESIGN & EVENTS 

A Boutique Floral Design Studio 

Maria Costa-Fink  
Consultations by Appt Only 619 -8 23 -3 833  

  

SANTEE CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 

10315 Mission Gorge Rd. 

Santee, CA 92071 

619-449-6572 

santeechamber.com 

  

SANTEE SCHOOL DISTRICT 

9625 Cuyamaca Street 

Santee, CA 92071 

619-258-2300 

www.santeesd.net 

  

WHITNEY PROMOTIONS 

Doug Whitney 9129 Inverness Rd 

Santee, CA 92071-2222 

(858) 735-6128 

     

Upcoming 

Events 
  

 January 2018 
 
 Barn Open  Tues 2   10-12 
 Barn Closed Tues 10 
 Barn Open  Tues 16  10-12 
 Barn Open``````` Sat 21 ` 10-  2 
 Barn Open  Tues 23   10-12 
 Barn Open  Tues 30 10-12 

 

  

 February 2018 
 
 Barn Open  Tues 6    10-12 
 Barn Closed Tues 13  
 Barn Open     Sat 17    10—2 
 Barn Open  Tues 20  10-12 
 Barn Open  Tues 27   10-12 

 

  

 March 2018 
 
 Barn Open Tues 6  10-12 
 River Kids Discovery Days  
    Sat 10   TBA 
 Barn CLOSED Tues 13  
 Barn Open  Tues 20  10-12 
 Barn Open Tues 27 10-12 
 

This is a day of  nature, fun, & learning for kids! 

On March 10th, please join us for a free celebration of the 
San Diego River featuring nature fun for youth and their 
families! Families and groups from across the County can 
take part in service projects and outdoor education 
opportunities, giving kids a leading role in protecting our 
natural resources and creating green spaces for the 
community. 
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Cynthia Whitney, CPA is a certified public accountant (CPA) serving individuals, 
small to mid-sized businesses, banks, and non-profit organizations in the 
Greater San Diego Area.  
 
Cynthia offers a range of tailored financial services, including tax preparation, 
bookkeeping, and auditing. She has more than 20 years of experience in public 
and private accounting, allowing her to expand her expertise as an auditor, tax 
preparer, and tax consultant.  
 
Cynthia earned her bachelor’s degree in accounting from the University of San 
Diego and holds CPA licenses in both Virginia and California. She served as a 
board member of the Santee Chamber of Commerce from 2014-2016 and as 
the treasurer and chairman of the Chamber Ambassador Committee.  She is 
also a member of the Santee Historical Society. 
 
Most important at this time of year is her tax preparation services.  She strives  to help clients obtain the 

most beneficial tax position through the use of effective tax planning.   Cynthia provide tax preparation and 

accounting services to a wide variety of individual and business entities from the couple purchasing their first 

home and making investment decisions to partnerships and closely held corporations, among others. Her 

expert tax planning services include advice on how to structure and time personal and business transactions 

in order to minimize the tax consequences. 

 

With constant changes in our tax laws, your need for quality tax advice is critical.  Meet with Cynthia for a 

free consultation to discuss how she can help you or your business reduce your tax burden.  She will discuss 

in depth plans to meet your tax preparation, financial statement and compliance needs. 

 

Call her at (619) 971-0733  or email her a cynthia@cpacynthia.com 

Meet Our Member—Cynthia Whitney CPA 

Remember -  
Our membership year is  

January 1 to December 31. 

mailto:cpacynthia@cox.net
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Genealogy Corner  

How to find a woman’s maiden name 
Finding the maiden names of your ancestors can be so difficult.  But there are some places where 
you may find the answer. 
 

Marriage Records.   --- This is not only the 

marriage certificate, but the marriage 
license and the newspaper article 
announcing the engagement.  In 
order to find these records, you need 
to know the spouses name, the 
marriage location, or where the bride 
was living, and the approximate 
marriage date. 

 

Census Records. --- Check every census year available for your female 

ancestor up until the year she died.  Sometimes a couple lived 
with the wife’s parents or brother.   Families living nearby can 
also be relatives.   

 

Land records --- Land was really important and often passed down from 

father to daughter.  Look at deeds for the men in the family that 
include the phrases “et ux” meaning 
“and wife” or “et al” meaning “and 
others”.   Also look for deeds selling 
the land to someone for a dollar or 
small amount of money.  The ones 
selling the land could be the parents 
or relatives of your female ancestor.   
Witnesses to a widow selling land 
could be her relatives. 

 

Probate Records and Wills --- If you think you know who your female 

relatives’ parents are, look for probate records and wills.  
Surnames of female children and the names of their spouses are 
often listed.   

 

Death Records --- If there is a death certificate, it should have her maiden 

name listed.  But be careful.  Determine who gave the 
information on the death certificate.   Many times it is 
someone that was not intimately familiar with the person that 
died.  In that instance, the maiden name supplied may not be 
accurate.  Look at the death certificates of her children.  
Sometimes it may list the mother’s maiden name.  Once 
again, be cognizant of who supplied the information for the 
death certificate. 
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Newspapers --- If you know where they lived, there may be 

birth announcements, engagement announcements, 
marriage accounts, or obituaries.  If you can’t find 
anything for the woman, perhaps you can find 
mention of a brother or sister, mother or father, or 
child.   

 
 

Cemetery or Burial Records --- Sometimes Tombstones 

include the maiden name or the woman is buried 
near her ancestors.  Check at the cemetery office 
and see what records they have.  Funeral home 
records could also give you some information. 

 
 

Pension Records and Military Service Records – Was 

her spouse or children in the military.  
These records often include family 
member’s names.  The family members 
could have filed for a pension.  These 
records sometimes have a marriage 
certificate attached. 

 
 

Churches --- Church records will often have the 

names of both parents on a baptismal 
certificate.  Marriage records will usually have the bride’s 
maiden name.   

 
 

Children’s Names--- Is there a common middle name for her children.  

Parents often give their children the mother’s maiden name for 
a middle name.  Some birth certificates give the maiden name 
of the mother. 

 
 
 

Children’s Birth Certificates—- In many areas, the mother’s maiden 

name is recorded along with the father’s full name and the 
child’s name. 

 
 

Family Bibles—- A family bible can be a treasure trove of information.  

Many families recorded births, deaths and weddings in their 
bibles.   
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